## April 14, 2016 PB Board Meeting

Present: Jim McPherson, Randy Share, Mary Heflin, Dave Walsh, Rick Gautier & Holly Harck.

Absent: Christie Borne

- The Secretary's report was approved as submitted.
- The Treasurer's report stated currently, \$3,901.31. 184 members (8 members joined since 4/1). Mary suggested sending an email to the 449 names on file sighting the value of being in the Club. Suggestions were made and additional are encouraged.
- Randy Share volunteered to coordinate the Open House on 5/7/16 (10a 2p). He will solicit volunteers to assist. Cookies & lemonade to be provided. A sign in sheet should be available. The tent is in the shed if needed. Sandy (Media Coordinator) will put in Voice & on Eblast.
- Shed keys were distributed.
- Motion made to allow beginners to attend a maximum of 3 beginners' sessions before they
  were required to pay POA & Club fees. Motion carried. A sign in list for participants with
  contact information should be maintained for the beginner and introductory sessions.
- To encourage more play, an advanced beginner play will be listed on the calendar at 10am on Thursdays.
- Word clarification discussed. The social group on Wed. & Fri. 1pm are now identified as "Co-Ed Casual Play" on the schedule. Leagues are the same as ladders. Advanced clinics are for members only. While discussed, no additional clinics were established.
- Randy Share volunteered to be the substitute leader for the Friday Workup in Jim's absence.
- Mary offered to make for the pickleball holders signs that indicate that the Club provides the balls.
- Sponsorship of events discussed and will be pursued in the future as some interest expressed.
- Question raised as to offering more playing opportunity for club members who work. Another time will be announced - Saturdays at 10am. Another suggestion was to have socials scheduled on Sat. or Sun & specifically mention our employed members in the invitation/flyer.

Respectfully submitted,

Holly Harck